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TO:   Board of Supervisors 
 
FROM:  Philip A. Ginsburg, General Manager 
   Recreation and Park Department 
 
DATE:  November 2, 2021 
  
SUBJECT: Retroactive Accept and Expend California Department of Parks 

and Recreation Recreational Infrastructure Revenue 
Enhancement Grant and Contract Approval  for the Crocker 
Amazon Playground and Lake Merced Trail Improvements in 
the amount of  $1,634,450 

 
The San Francisco Recreation and Park Department (RPD) will be entering into a grant 
contract with the California State Department of Parks and Recreation (DPR) in 
December 2021 to receive $1,634,450 in Recreational Infrastructure Revenue 
Enhancement (RIRE) Grant funds. 
 
RPD is seeking the Board of Supervisors approval to accept and expend the grant 
funds and enter into the agreement prior to taking these actions. 
 
The retroactive nature of this legislation is due to DPR’s policy to back date the RIRE 
grant contract start dates to the beginning of Fiscal Year 2019-2020, the fiscal year in 
which the funding was appropriated in the State Budget. 
 
Therefore, the RIRE grant performance period and the grant contract period 
commenced on July 1, 2019,making the contract retroactive.   
 


